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ID-HCC Spring Conference:
Early Registration Ends on: 10 March 2017 

Conference Date: 

27 March 2017
Location:  Hilton Garden Inn, West Des Moines
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 ID-HCC By-Law Update:
Vote for changes on

Article V

Article IX
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ID-HCC Webpage Update do you know the password?

Coming soon – “toolbox link”

How to login into website

Current Password for ID-HCC is IDHCC2016
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Vote for Next Year’s ID-HCC Leaders:
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Joan Guentz:
Business Owner of Siouxland Dietetics Consulting
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Jocelyn Evans:
Hy-Vee Dietitian

Consulting Dietitian in Centerville
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 Amy Mooney-Geels:
Bachelor’s from Iowa State University

Long-Term Care dietitian
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Theresa Eberhardt:
LTC/SNF, RCF, ICF dietitian

Member Central Community of Wellness Policy Committee
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	From the Chair…

By Char Kooima, RDN, LD, LN
chark@ckconsultingrds.com
Season of Change
What season is it anyway?  I am a snow lover and feel like I have been robbed of a good snowy winter.  I am not a fan of 60 degree weather at the end of January.  But, I do not have much control with Mother Nature.  Which always makes me wonder, how does the Ground Hog actually get a DAY?  If you see a Robin, what the phrase?  6 more weeks of winter with storms on the third Tuesday of odd months on even years?  Who was first – the chicken or the egg?  How does a house bill even get to the point that we, as a profession, have to scramble to protect our measure of integrity?  Why does time past so fast and yet so slow when really it is the same each day?

So many questions!  I will say, March 8 – we get our day!  National Registered Dietitian day!  Make sure everyone knows about it, many do not.  It is time once again that our voices be heard.  You may have been aware of the house bill that was submitted to the committee proposing that our License stature be removed to promote more opportunities and less requirements for those that wish to work in our profession along with many other licensed entities.  You can read more about the specifics of the bill with the link on our Facebook page.  I encourage you to become familiar with this as this will not be the last time this is proposed.  

Our annual conference is fast approaching and I encourage you to attend to stay abreast of all of the requirements, both state and federal, that we must be the expert on.  We have an exciting agenda of speakers and knowledge base.  We will be voting on by-law changes/proposals as well as members for board and council.  You can visit our Facebook page for a copy of the registration and brochure.

Additionally, I wanted to follow up with the bullet points listed from last newsletter:

· Student level membership

· Facebook page has the updated membership application

· Students who are members with the Academy will be eligible for FREE membership with our group:  Iowa Dietetics in Health Care Communities (@IDHCC)
· Scholarships

· We are currently working on the nuts and bolts of the scholarships with the goal still to be active in the summer of 2017.

· Member Gift

· If you are a current member, be looking for your gift that will be presented to you at the spring meeting.  We have one with your name on it!!!

· IAND Partnership

· We continue to explore opportunities and partnerships with IAND.

· Opportunities

· Please feel free to ask questions about any of the positions or ways to get involved.  I know you are out there!!!  

Lastly, THANK YOU to all of you who continue to strive to keep our profession a valued member of the health care team.  It is so important that we have answers to question or know who we can refer to keep ourselves at the top.  I hope to see you in a short few weeks!

Take Care

ID-HCC Annual Conference
Register Now!!!!
ID-HCC Spring Conference on 27th March 2017 – Don’t Miss It!
At Hilton Garden Inn in West Des Moines.

Near Jordon Creek Mall
Learn about the International Dysphagia Diet Standardization Initiative (IDDSI).  Did you know that IDDSI is replacing the National Dysphagia Diets?

MNT Updates in the Simplified Diet Manual:

So Long 2 Gram Sodium Diet - Better outcomes with more sodium!

Welcome Low FODMAP Diet - Did you know it can be used for non-celiac gluten sensitivity?

Recommended Hemoglobin A1C levels in older adults - How high can you go
Meet Some of the Vendors
Lyons Magnus - a Lyons Ice Cream Shop gift basket that includes different ice cream toppings!!  Iowa Egg Council will be giving away a tote bag with cooking utensils and recipe cards.  Martin Bros. Distributing will be giving away a basket of Martin Bros. favorite items.  Performance Food Service is giving away a Yeti insulated tumbler with a $25.00 gift card to Starbucks!  

General Mills will be providing the treats for the morning and afternoon break times.  She will be making an orange smoothie at the morning break to sample!! 
ID-HCC By-Law Update
By Renee Greiner, RD, LD

rgreiner@martinsnet.com
 
As the past chair, it’s my role to propose updates to the by-laws and major changes must be voted on. Below are the proposed changes for 2017. One of the major changes is for a change in the election process for new board members. We welcome feedback and suggestions to improve the process to recruit and elect any interested member to the board, but challenges have increased to get others to say yes to our requests. Our proposed process will continue to evaluate our membership to recruit new board members, but in the end there will be a single person for each role and a recommendation from the nominating committee through an interview process done with the chair elect to recommend to the membership at the annual meeting. A full copy of the by-laws may be requested by any member to a board or council member to share.
 
1.  Article V - Council Section 1 4. Update Public Relations person to Legislative   Liaison
2.  Article IX - Nominations and Elections 
Section 1 Nominations
e. An interview process will be completed by the Nominating Committee with the help of the Chair Elect by phone or live. They will determine one person for each office to be recommended to the Association.
Section 2 Elections
a.    The recommendation for elections for the offices of Chair-elect; Secretary; Treasurer; and a member of the Nominating Committee will be conducted at the Annual Meeting of the members.  Eligible voters will receive a ballot from the Nominating Committee
b.    The vote may be taken by spoken simple majority. If there are additions, the ballot will be tallied by electronic vote or paper ballot and committee of 3 members to tally the votes.
We will be voting on this at the annual meeting/conference. Looking forward to seeing you all there!
ID-HCC Webpage Update - do you know the password?

By Rose Hoenig, RD, CSG, LD
dietitianhoenig@gmail.com
You can find useful consultant tools and resources that many of us use every day on the ID-HCC webpage.  I am working with the IAND webmaster to keep the content current and user friendly.  Coming soon will be some updates to consolidate practice tools most often used under the “Toolbox” link.
You will have easy access to Iowa LTC regulations, Department of Inspection and Appeals, CMS resources, Food Code , past newsletters, Board meeting minutes and more.  And, as always, please send  ID-HCC any links or resources that you find useful. 

The ID-HCC page is a part of the IAND website. You must be a member of IAND in order to receive this benefit.  To access our page, go to the IAND website following these steps:
1) Search for eatrightiowa.org

2) Log in with your IAND password

3) Put your curser on the “About” tab at the top that opens up into a drop down box. 

4) Scroll down until you see ID-HCC Consultants and click on this link.

5) The only pages that do not require another log in are the “Become a Member” page.  To view the other pages you will be prompted to enter another password: Enter your user name (whatever you have set up or were given)  and password for our page- the current password is IDHCC2016.  Once you have logged in you will not have to log in for future visits to the ID-HCC page as it will be remembered on your computer.
If you have any difficulties logging in contact the webmaster Joshua Ortman, joshua.ortman@gmail.com.  If you have never registered with IAND or ID-HCC for a password he can assist you with that too. The ID-HCC password will change at the beginning of every membership year, starting June 1st. You will be notified by email of the new password.

Vote for Next Year’s ID-HCC Leaders

Let your voice be heard!  Be a part of the future of IDHCC by voting in the election for next year’s officers.  Voting will be held from March 27 – April 27, 2017 on the IAND website.  There will be voting stations set up at the annual meeting March 27 to make it easy for you to vote.  Anyone who votes the day of the meeting will get your name in a drawing for a door prize.  Don’t miss your chance to win!
Meet the Candidates

Chair elect: Joan Guentz

Joan’s career in long term care has spanned many decades. She started working in long term care years before there were any regulations and has seen many changes. She has been fortunate to get experience in many facets of the business including 20 years working all the dietary positions in a 300 bed long term care facility in southwestern Wisconsin. Joan had a wonderful RD supervisor who encouraged and prodded her to return to college to obtain a degree. She is thankful that her supervisor saw that she would love a career as a registered dietitian. Joan went on to manage and provide clinical services in a 120 bed facility in a small rural Wisconsin town.  She had a great administrator there that taught her the “ropes” of management and so many other vital things that she uses to this day.  Joan started her own business, Siouxland Dietetic Consulting, in 2009 and has provided consulting services to numerous facilities in the area since then. Joan loves what she does and the support of ID-HCC makes her work just that much easier

.
“Home” will always be Minnesota where Joan lived most of her life. She misses the woods and hiking there but the people of Iowa and Nebraska sure are just as wonderful. Joan and her husband live in South Sioux City, Nebraska and like to golf and be outside in their spare time. They are raising two grandchildren ages 5 and 8 years old which keeps them busy!
Secretary: Jocelyn Evans

Jocelyn received her Bachelor of Science Degree in nutrition and dietetics from Iowa State University in 2014 and completed her dietetic internship at the Mercy Weight Loss and Nutrition Center in 2015. Jocelyn currently works full time as a registered dietitian for Hy-Vee in Boone, IA and has since 2015. She also consults part time for a nursing home in Centerville and has since 2016. Her past work includes corporate wellness screening, nursing assistant at hospital and nursing home, respite assistant for special needs clinic, restaurant serving, weight loss counseling, and accounting for Hy-Vee. 
Jocelyn currently lives on a family farm in Huxley, IA with her husband, Jim and fur baby, Duke. They are expecting their first child this March and are excited 
for her arrival. Jocelyn grew up in Marshall, MN and graduated from high school there. She started college at the University of Iowa and then transferred to Iowa State University where she finished her degree.  Her hobbies include running, reading, hunting, fishing, and spending time with her family. Her passion lies in helping others in every capacity she can through nutrition education, awareness, and disease prevention.  
Secretary: Amy Mooney-Geels

Amy is a Consultant Dietitian providing Long Term Care Nutritional services in Central Iowa since 2012. Amy graduated from Iowa State University in May 2009 with a Bachelor of Dietetics degree and completed the Iowa State Internship in 2011. Amy works closely with the Interdisciplinary Teams in the facilities to maintain and improve the residents’ nutritional status without compromising the residents’ needs and rights. She works closely with each of the dietary managers, keeping them up to date with safety, sanitation, and nutritional needs along with providing up to date in-services as requested. Her passion for serving Long Term Care stems from being a dietary manager prior to becoming a Dietitian and being an advocate for the residents’ she serves. 
Amy has served on various non-profit committees through the years.  Amy and her husband recently welcomed a baby boy into the world in January 2017.                                            She anticipates being busy with her son. 
Nominating Committee: Theresa Eberhardt

Theresa has been a Consultant dietitian to LTC/SNF, RCF, ICF facilities for 25 years where she has seen many changes. She has been part of teams that changed dining programs, involved in training of FSS/CDM as proctor and preceptor, staff education and training, nutrition assessments and resident/family counseling and education, and menu approval.

Theresa has held various positions at the local level including: President, Vice President, and Treasurer and in the consultants group (ID-HCC) including: Chair, Chair-elect, Treasurer, and Nominations.

She is active with her children’s activities at school and in 4-H including being Co-Leader of Lego League robotics hyper stream middle school group.  She is a member of the Central Community CSD Wellness Policy committee, is a mentor for FEEST (Food Education, Empowerment and Sustainability Team).  Theresa is a committee member for WIGG (Women in God’s Grace) ladies Bible study group at Grace Evangelical Lutheran church.

Membership Renewal Update

Sandy Verhassel, MS, RD, LD, CDE
dsverhasselt@mschi.com
Membership can renewed  this upcoming year with enclosed form, or at the Annual Spring Conference.
 

This means that you should renew your membership to ID-HCC by June 30 of each year, which is the same deadline to renew your membership in the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics. If you renew by June 30, the membership fee will continue to be the same $25.  If you renew your membership, or become a member of ID-HCC after June 30, the additional late fee of $15 will be due in addition to the $25 membership fee.

 

Who is eligible to be a member of ID-HCC?

1. You must be a member of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics to join ID-HCC.

2. Membership in ID-HCC is a separate membership from the national DHCC
 

The membership renewal form for 2017-18 is included with this mailing.
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Membership Renewal

June 2017 - May 2018

Please take this opportunity to initiate or renew your membership in the Iowa Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics

Practice group of Iowa Dietetics in Health Care Communities.

Membership includes:

*Newsletters with up-to-date information

*Free student membership (must be registered with IAND as a student member)

*Membership gift

*Scholarship opportunities

*Networking with other RD’s and students

*Continuing education opportunities, such as the Annual Spring meeting

Please Note:

1. You must be a member of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics to join IDHCC.

2. Membership in IDHCC is a separate membership from the national DHCC

3. E-mail and address changes must be submitted to Sandy Verhasselt dsverhasselt@mchsi.com. 

4. Our membership year is June 1 st to May 31 st .
FOR YOUR RECORDS

Date Paid_______________ Amount_____________ Check # _____________

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

DETACH AND SEND BOTTOM HALF WITH PAYMENT. KEEP TOP HALF FOR YOUR RECORDS.

☐ $25 membership dues for 2017-2018

☐ Free membership for students

Make checks payable to IDHCC

Mail payment to: Sandy Vanhasselt
9813 Laguna Dr.

Des Moines, IA  50131
Name________________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________

City_________________________ State _________ Zip ______________

Home Phone___________________Work Phone ____________________

E-Mail Address________________________Cell phone ________________
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	Anne Sposato, MS, RD, LD, CCC
940 Black Bear Bend
North Liberty, IA  52317


Iowa Dietetics in Health Care Communities (ID-HCC)
Executive Committee and Officers 2016-2017
Chair






Nominations Chair
Char Kooima, RD, LD



Robin Maharry, MS, RD, LD

chark@ckconsultingrds.com


rlmaharry@gmail.com 
Chair-Elect





Nominations Chair-Elect



Paula Watkins, RD, LD, CDE


Katie Wukou, RD, LD
paulawatkins2015@outlook.com 

kwukou@martinsnet.com 
Past Chair





Newsletter Editor





Renee Griener, RDN, LD



Anne Sposato, MS, RD, LD, CCC

rgreiner@martinsnet.com 


jabs9@msn.com  
Secretary





Meeting Planner
Rose Hoenig, RD, CSG, LD


Maxine Kehret, RD, LD, CDE
dietitianhoenig@gmail.com  


MKehret.77rd@.gmailcom 
Treasurer





Legislative
Sandy Verhasselt, MS, RD, LD, CDE

Kathleen Niedert, PhD, RD, CSG, LD

dsverhasselt@mschi.com 
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